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CALENDAR FOR THE MONTH     Wed. 1st               9.30 a.m. service at St. Bartholomew’s (and every Wednesday) 

 Wed. 1st          ‘Little Sheep’ (and every Wednesday in term-time), 10.15 a.m., St. Bartholomew’s 
 Wed. 1st              Lunch Club, Village Hall, 1 p.m. (and every Wednesday)   Wed. 1st         Beavers, Scout Hut, 4.30 p.m. – 5.30 p.m. (and every Wednesday)  Thur. 2nd          Sing-along music group for babies and pre-schoolers, (and every Thursday in term time),  
  Village Hall, 10 a.m.  Fri. 3rd      Scouts, Scout Hut, 7 p.m. – 8.30 p.m. (and every Friday)  Mon. 6th              Short Mat Bowling, Village Hall, 10 a.m. (and every Monday)   Mon. 6th      Cubs, Scout Hut, 6.30 p.m. – 8 p.m. (and every Monday)  Mon. 6th       Book Reading Group, tel. 371656  Mon. 6th         Explorers, Scout Hut, 8.15 p.m. – 9.30 p.m. (and every Monday)  Wed. 8th     Parish Council Meeting, Village Hall, 6.15 p.m.  Thur. 9th  W.I. Harvest Supper, Village Hall, 7.45 p.m.  Thur. 9th  Senior Club, Village Hall, 2. p.m.  Thur. 16th      Senior Club outing to Wilton/Winchester, 9 a.m.  Thur. 16th    Gardening Club, Village Hall, 7.30 p.m.  Thur. 23rd     Senior Club, Village Hall, 2 p.m.        
 
 
Advertising Rates One-eighth A4 page: £72 per year, or £8 per issue One-quarter A4 page: £117 per year, or £13 per issue One-half A4 page: £23 per issue Whole A4 page: £40 per issue Classified Ads: 5p per word.  Must include telephone number. Discounted rates for annual advertising require payment up front for the whole year. The Editorial Committee in no way accepts responsibility for services supplied by our advertisers. 

 
Distributed free of charge at the beginning of each month to every household in Yarnton Yarnton Village News is printed by Litho & Digital Impressions Ltd. Tel. 01993 868179/868705, email: ldioffice@btconnect.com  
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Editorial Committee:
 Mrs. Helen Anderson, 81 Spencer Avenue, OX5 1NQ, tel. 371656 - Secretary 

and Assistant Editor Mrs. Ruth Astall, 19 The Spears, OX5 1NS, tel. 372637 - Editor Frances Peck, tel. 374708 - Distribution Michael Westall, 1 Stocks Tree Close, OX5 1LU, tel. 373445 - Treasurer 
 

Have you looked at our website:  www.yarnton-village.org.uk? 



 

 

 

Copy Deadline for November Issue Material for inclusion in the November Newsletter should be received by midday on Friday 10th October. Copy should be e-mailed to: ruth@astall.com and helen.anderson4@ntlworld.com or delivered to Mrs. Ruth Astall, 19 The Spears, tel. 372637. The Editorial Committee reserves the right to cut, edit, or omit articles, or refuse advertisements for reasons of space limitation, suitability, etc. Their decision is final and no correspondence can be entered into. Copy date for the December issue is Friday 7th November.   
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Yarnton surgery appointments  Have you ever tried to get an appointment with the doctor or nurse and had to wait a few days because all the appointment slots were booked? If you have, you would have been as annoyed as I was when I went for an appointment the other day and saw this notice on the door:  
‘In July there were 36 missed appointments, either 
with the doctor or nurse, where the patient had not 
rung in advance to cancel. This equates to 6 hours of 
wasted surgery time’ That’s 36 appointments which could have been used by someone else!  Why can’t people be more considerate and have the courtesy to ring and cancel, so that someone else can take their place?  If you make a dental or optician’s appointment and don’t give 24 hours notice of cancellation you are charged a fee.  If that happened at the surgery, people might think twice about just not turning up. 
Name and address supplied 
 
  

 
 
 

R & R ELECTRICAL 
 

Free advice and Quotations 
Friendly reliable service, local to Yarnton 

Registered 17th Edition 
All types of work undertaken, 

no job too small. 
Call Richard: 07900 583138  

               or  01865 376719



 

 

  



 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
Community Education at the Marlborough School, 
Woodstock  We run an extensive programme of courses for adults within the school all year round (apart from school holidays). A full copy of our NEW 2014-15 brochure is available to download on the Marlborough School website www.marlborough.oxon.sch.uk/community If you would like a free printed copy of our brochure or to book a place please telephone 01993 813592 or email 
comed.4560@marlborough.oxon.sch.uk.   We still have spaces on the following weekly courses (at time of writing): Yoga Monday and Thursday morning (all other classes are full), Pilates Monday and Thursday morning, Zumba Gold Thursday at 5 p.m. (this is a time change from the brochure), Tai Chi a new class is being set up for 5 p.m. on Tuesday (both other classes are full), Badminton, Archery,  Badminton and Table Tennis, Golf, Psychology, Emotional Freedom Techniques, Creative Writing, Guitar Beginners and Improvers, Anyone Can Sing, So Now You Can Sing (Improvers), French Beginners and Improvers, Italian Beginners and Improvers, Spanish Beginners and Intermediate, Calligraphy for Beginners, Watercolour Painting, Life Drawing, Drawing and Painting for Beginners, Flower Arranging for Beginners, Knitting for Beginners and Improvers, Indian Vegetarian Cookery Beginners and Improvers, Computing for the Terrified.  We are running 5 Saturday workshop days again this year, on 11th October, 29th November, 31st January, 14th March and 16th May. On Saturday 11th October we are offering the following workshops: iPad/iPhone for Beginners; iPad/iPhone for Improvers; Stained Glass – this is already full; Sewing Machines for Beginners; Italian for Holidays; Optimise Your Health Naturally; Yoga workshop; Sugarcraft – Cupcake Decorations – simple flowers. On Saturday 29th November we are offering the following workshops: Christmas Gifts and Crafts with a sewing machine; Reflexology; Yoga workshops; Landscape Painting in Acrylic; EFT/Tapping; Handmade Christmas Gifts; Italian for your Holidays 2; Stained Glass; Sugarcraft - covering a fruit cake; Sugarcraft - making Christmas decorations; Digital Photography.  For more information about any of our courses or to book a space please contact me. 
Mrs Jenny Bodinham, Coordinator, Marlborough C of E School, 
Community Education, tel. 01993 813592 
 
  



 

 

 
 

 

 
Thames Valley Police September update  As always we have been busy in Kidlington and surrounding areas.  Operation Jawbone ran on Thursday 11th September.  The operation works to tackle rural crime, and due to the success it had the first time around, it was decided that it should run for a second time. The operation was conducted by officers from 9 a.m. - 3.30 p.m. and there were some excellent outcomes; a person was found to be collecting scrap metal without a licence, and this was reported to West Oxon District Council.  We also stopped vehicles which didn’t have insurance and fixed penalty notices were issued.  We would also like to let residents know about the new Speed Watch campaign. Those who are concerned about speeding in their local area should be aware of the Speed Indicator Device which will help them to measure the speed of vehicles passing through their area. To be part of the campaign, you will need to approach your village councillor; PCSOs will then be able to provide training to volunteers to show them how to use the device.  Residents in Hampton Poyle recently used the device and were able to use the equipment to notify the police about any vehicles which were speeding in the area. This was very helpful and should contribute to educate drivers about speeding and how it can impact a community.  
PC Tracey Hogan 
 

 
 



 

 

 
 
Vertical habitats  Vertical habitats are a neglected consideration of wildlife gardening. It can be a brick wall, a fence; or the side of a timber shed. These habitats can be very varied, providing shady, damp sites or dry and sunny; micro-habitats will be common. They provide food and shelter for many species with very different needs. Cracks in sunny walls provide shelter for invertebrates; surfaces of brick  provide basking places for butterflies; old masonry provides opportunities for harvestmen, and solitary bees. Climbing shrubs provide nest sites for robins and habitats for spiders; and flowering shrubs supply nectar for hoverflies, moths and butterflies. If you have a cold north and north-east facing brick or masonry wall, it is possible to cultivate shrubs and climbers which provide nectar, food and shelter for insects, birds and small mammals year round. Once mature, nest boxes can be sited within shrubs. So there you go, have a look around your garden - habitats are not just down there below knee level. Happy Gardening.  
Stuart Mabbutt, Wildlife Gardening Specialist, tel. 01865 747243. 
www.stuartmabbuttgardeningltd.com 

 
 
 
 

 

BURLEIGH FARM 
Traditional Farmhouse 

Bed and Breakfast Accommodation 
 

Contact Jane Cook – 01865 881352 
 

Burleigh Farm, Burleigh Road, Cassington, 
Oxfordshire, OX29 4DZ 

 
Visit 

www.oxfordcity.co.uk/accom/burleighfarm 
for more information 

 
 

 



 

 

 
Cassington Nurseries  

Yarnton Road 
Cassington  

01865 882550 
 

Summer sale now on – 
up to 50% off 

 
Bark chips 50 Litre bags 

only £1.99 a bag 
 

Terracotta pots all half price 
 

Apple trees all half price 
 

Loads of flowering garden pots 
reduced now 

 
 
 
 

 

Senior Club 
 There was just one birthday in August, so Happy Birthday was sung to Chris. Then later in August we had our trip to Brighton.  By this time the weather had changed yet again, really feeling like autumn, but we were lucky with sun all day, although breezy. We were there really early, just after 11 a.m., so we had several hours to do whatever we chose.  On our journey home we stopped at M25 services to draw our raffle; by this time the traffic was beginning to slow down.  Terry our driver did a detour and we then made up time and arrived home at 8 p.m. We welcomed Dawn from Erdington House, who came to club and enjoyed her day out with us.  We also welcomed several more new travellers from Yarnton, Kidlington and Eynsham.   Our last outing of the year is on 16th October, when we shall be going to the Wilton shopping complex, then on to Winchester, leaving Yarnton at 9 a.m.  So anyone wishing to join us, this is your last chance to have a day out with us this year. We are still hoping to welcome anyone who would like to join the Club; you can always come for one afternoon as a visitor. 
Jose Green, tel.375644 
 
 
 
St. Thomas More Catholic Church, Kidlington 
St. Hugh of Lincoln Catholic Church, Woodstock 
Parish Priest: Fr Prem Fernando 
. 

Times of Mass 
St. Thomas More Saturday Vigil   6 p.m. Sunday    11 a.m. 
Weekdays Monday    9.30 a.m. Tuesday   7 p.m. Thursday   9.30 a.m. Friday    12 noon 
St. Hugh of Lincoln Sunday    9.30 a.m. Wednesday    12 noon 
Sacrament of Reconciliation, Kidlington, Saturdays   5 p.m. - 5.30 p.m., or any time at call. 
Baptism and Marriage by appointment.  Young children go into the sacristy for part of the 11 a.m. Sunday Mass to celebrate their own liturgy. Coffee is served after the 9.30 a.m. Sunday Mass at  St. Hugh and after the 11 a.m. Mass at St. Thomas More. St. Thomas More Primary School is next to the Catholic Church in Kidlington. If you would like your child to attend this school, please contact Fr. Prem on 377093, or the Headteacher on 373674. A mini-bus collects from surrounding villages. 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 

 
Bartholomew Players present ‘Once Bitten’ by 
Reggie Oliver  We are delighted to announce that our next production on 26th - 29th November will be ‘Once Bitten’ by Reggie Oliver, adapted from Alfred Hennequin and Alfred Delacour’s French farce ‘Le Proces Veauradieux’.  Fauvinard is a Parisian barrister with no work to speak of, whose formidable mother-in-law noses shamelessly into both his private and business affairs. He and his colleague Tardivaut fabricate a case to create an alibi for their extra-marital affairs. It transpires that both their mistresses live in the same apartment block and that unknown to them, Tardivaut’s mistress Zizi is also involved with Fauvinard’s lecherous and narcoleptic uncle. Fauvinard’s mistress Cesarine meanwhile appears to be an accomplice in a jewellery robbery. When Fauvinard does land a case of his own, his client, who is seeking a divorce, turns out to be the wife of another of Cesarine’s lovers. Add a vengeful maid, a vicious man-hating poodle and a bone-headed Police Commissioner and the result is hilarious mayhem! The Bartholomew Players cast, which includes four new members along with many long-standing members, are very much enjoying rehearsing this hilarious French Farce. We do hope you will come along and support us in this production. As in previous productions, the play alone will be staged on the Wednesday, Thursday and Saturday. On Friday 
28th November there will be a fundraising/charity 2-
course supper and theatre show. 
Venue: Eynsham Village Hall, Back Lane, Eynsham.  
Dates: Wed. 26th, Thurs. 27th, Fri. 28th and Sat. 29th Nov.  
Tickets: for Wed., Thurs. and Sat. nights Price: £8.00 (concessions £7.00)  Doors open: 7.15 p.m., Performance: 7.45 p.m. Available in advance from Denise Santilli, Publicity Officer, 07721 744020, bart.players@gail.com , AND NOW 
ONLINE from     http://www.bartholomewplayers.ticketsource.co.uk/ from Evenlode DIY in Eynsham, or on the door 
Tickets:  for FRIDAY 28th Nov – must be purchased in 
advance by 21st Nov. Advance Tickets only: £16.00. Doors open: 6.15 p.m., Food served: 6.45 p.m. – 7.45 p.m., Performance: 7.45 p.m. 
Available: in advance from Denise Santilli, Publicity Officer, 07721 744020,  bart.players@gmail.com (not available online) 
Website: https://sites.google.com/site/bartholomewplayers  

 
  



 

 

 
                                Yarnton Gardening Club 
 
 37 members and friends enjoyed a visit in August to Spetchley Park near Worcester.  The rain mainly held off and the gardens were well laid out and had interesting planting, although we felt they would benefit from a few more helping hands to keep things tidy.  Many thanks to Gwyneth for organising the trip. Our October speaker is Tony Clear whose seasonal talk is entitled ‘Planting for Winter Colour’.  The competition is for a vase of asters.  Tea helpers are Sheila Westall and Judy Hall. We meet in the Village Hall on Thursday 16th at 7.30 p.m. and are always pleased to welcome visitors. 
Ruth Astall 
 
 
Yarnton Village Hall 200 Club  Winners of the draw on 4th September were:     77 Mr. N. Hillsden    155 Mr. R. Axtell    40 P.  Hearn    123 Mr. Austin  
 

 
 
 

Yarnton Village Hall  The hall comprises a large Main Hall, Back Room and Committee Room. The hall is fully accessible - facilities include stage, kitchen, toilets with disabled facilities and car park.  The hall is available for hire for meetings, training events, shows, lunches, clubs, sales, parties, etc. The charges for hiring the Main Hall or Back Room are per hour unless stated. Village residents: £10 Non Village Residents: £12 
Kitchen: £8 per session A deposit of £100 is required when booking the hall. For further information or to book the hall please contact Booking Secretary on 07948 722633 or email 
yarntonvillagehall@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HOLIDAY ARK DOG WALKING AND 
PET SITTING SERVICES 

 
INSURED AND POLICE CHECKED DOG WALKING 

AND PET CARE SERVICES 
 

Dog walking and puppy visits - Rabbit and Guinea Pig 
Boarding using RSPCA 5ft and 6ft hutches - 

Hamster, gerbil and small bird boarding - Cat feeding and 
home care service - Pet taxi 

www.holidayark.co.uk 
T: 01865 842435, M: 07596109489 

Family run, based in Kidlington, and your pet and home will 
be cared for as if they were our own by trustworthy and caring 

pet lovers and owners. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Team Vicar: The Reverend Nathan Jarvis, tel. 01865 849352, 26 Church Lane, Yarnton 
Churchwarden: Charlotte Rayner, tel.  01865 849534, 3 Paternoster Court, Yarnton  
 
 
Holy Cross Day 2014. Today in the church, we remember Holy Cross Day. Today is a day of mixed emotions, and mixed metaphors. We know that the cross is a symbol of Christ, a symbol of pain and suffering, but also a symbol of new life and redemption. We see the cross everywhere. Take a look around your parish church. I have counted several this morning. They are depicted on the wall in the nave wall paintings, although most of it is covered up with whitewash. They are on the two altars, and a large brass cross sits in its stand near the back of church in front of the organ. You can also see it around the necks of many people in the village, church-goers or not. It also seems that it is a trendy thing to keep in your pocket or at your bedside, and many of the prisoners I used to visit in Birmingham would try anything to get hold of a rosary, not because they wanted to pray, but because they were bargaining tools and could be swapped for cigarettes, drink and drugs. The cross has become not only a symbol, but a commodity, a badge of honour and a symbol of controversy. You may remember a few years ago, a female flight attendant almost losing her job because she insisted on wearing a cross for work, and it had ‘offended’ another member of staff. This, typically, became big news, and became the topic of debate on many a chat show, and filled many column inches in the papers. We use the cross as a sort of talisman, a kind of trinket that we think will keep us safe, or ward off bad things that may happen to us.  In so many ways, we try to shape the cross, rather than the cross shaping us. Think about that for a moment. How can we be shaped by the cross?  Well, not only is it an image, it is also a reality. This instrument of torture was used to slowly kill those who went against the authorities, including some Christians. In recent years, it became a symbol of emancipation, but also of oppression for black workers in America plagued by the those white-hood wearing racists who burned wooden crosses in the gardens of those they wanted to terrify.  We are shaped by the cross, if we but allow ourselves to be, in many ways.  When a parishioner lies dying in a hospital bed, we often bring along a holding cross. A simple wooden cross made into a comfortable shape to hold in the palm of your hand. Even those who find it hard to move, who can barely hear or open their eyes, can hold it and it brings comfort. They are truly holding on to the cross, and letting it shape them. We are shaped by the cross when terrible things happen that are out of our control. We feel battered and bruised, and sometimes can only cling on and hope. There is a wonderful image of Pope John Paul in his later years clinging on to the silver cross in what looks to be a ferocious gale. His eyes are almost closed against the wind, and his robes billow in the breeze, but he clings on in defiance. The imagery is strong and has been reproduced so many times. We are also shaped by holding the cross aloft, when we sing the wonderful hymn ‘Lift high the cross’, a song of triumph and of hope. When we process into church carrying it, we are saying that we are cross-shaped people.  When we come together in a service, God forgives us our sins, and we know this as a reality when the priest makes the sign of the cross, and we perhaps do the same to show we have set aside those things that were weighing us down, and at the end of a service when we ask God to bless us and send us out into the world. The cross is a sign of power and strength.  Yesterday, I attended the induction of a friend of mine who has been made one of the canons at Chester Cathedral. The building looked amazing, the choir was splendid and the whole thing went off very well. The one thing that struck me was the wooden carved image of Christ on the cross surrounded by the disciples and his mother. This stands facing the nave high up just below the organ loft. Right in the middle of all that beauty, right in the middle of that wonderful celebration, we see Jesus lifted high for us. We cannot forget what has been done on our behalf. We cannot skirt round the issue, and simply admire the rest of the building, as thousands of tourists do each and every day. There in the middle is the cross.  Today is a special day. We remember the beginning of the Great War. We prepare for the changing of the seasons, for Harvest and then for Remembrance. We look forward, but always remember to look back to pause and to say thank-you. Without the cross, we are nothing. Without Jesus, we are nothing. Without that ultimate sacrifice, the winds of life and the trials of the world would swamp us. We need to cling on in faith and ask that the cross will shape us and mould us.  
Almighty God, who in the passion of your blessed Son made an instrument of painful death to be for us the means of life and peace: 
Grant us so to glory in the cross of Christ that we may gladly suffer for his sake; who is alive and reigns with you, in the unity of the 
Holy Spirit, one God, now and for ever. 

 
 



 

 

 
 
REGULAR SERVICE TIMES 
(every week unless otherwise stated)  
St. Bartholomew’s Church, Church 
Lane, Yarnton. 
The Church is open every day from  
10 a.m. – 4 p.m. 
Sundays 8 a.m.  Holy Communion, Book of Common Prayer, at St. Bartholomew’s 11 a.m.  Holy Communion, Common Worship,   at St. Bartholomew’s 
  Coffee after the service.  
Weekday Service Wednesday 9.30 a.m., St. Bartholomew’s 

 
 
WEDDINGS  If you wish to be married in St. Bartholomew’s we will be happy to do all we can to make your day as special as possible. You are advised to contact Rev’d. Nathan Jarvis or Canon Adrian Daffern as soon as possible in your planning if you wish to be married in church.  
BAPTISM Baptism is the sacrament by which we take the big step in the Christian life into full membership of the church. Anyone wishing to be baptised, or wanting to have their child baptised at St. Bartholomew’s should contact Rev’d. Nathan Jarvis. or Canon Adrian Daffern. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
  



 

 

The Oxfordshire Museum 
Park Street, Woodstock, OX20 1SN  
Until 18th October: JASSO Exhibition, Jewellery and Silver Society of Oxford. Discover the wide ranging work of the silversmiths, forgers, enamellers and jewellery makers from this talented group of artists and designers. Many items will be for sale – perfect for Christmas! Free admission. 
25th October – 2nd November: Art in Woodstock 
Those were the Days – Reminiscence Group. A monthly group for local people to meet, reminisce and share memories of days gone by. Each session has a new theme.  Friday 3rd October: Crafts and hobbies – from rag-rugs and knitting to woodwork and tinkering with cars. £1 per person (incudes refreshments). 
Saturday Lectures Saturday 18th October: Gordon Russell Design – The Early Years. Ray Leigh MBE, former Chairman of the company and trustees of the Gordon Russell Design Museum. Booking tel. 01993 811456.  
Friends of The Oxfordshire Museum lecture 
programme Friends free – Visitors £2. Lectures 7.30 p.m. 1st October: Stephen Barker, Heritage Consultant – The battle of Cropredy Bridge and the Oxfordshire Campaign 1644. 
Free Children’s October Half Term Activities Tuesday 28th October. TOM Tots: Stories, songs and fun for the under 5s, 10.30 a.m. – 11 a.m. Free. Family Learning Drop-in: Create a figure using air hardening clay and decorate a box to keep it in, 2 p.m. –  4 p.m. Free. Thursday 30th October. Family Learning Drop-in: Make your own sketch book and draw objects from the collections, 2 p.m. – 4 p.m. Free. Tel. 01993 811456, email oxon.museum@oxfordshire.gov.uk  www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/oxfordshiremuseum  
 
Visit The Oxfordshire Museum, Woodstock – It’s FREE! 
 

 
ALAN WHITLEY 

 
PAINTER AND DECORATOR 

City and Guilds Qualified 
Over 40 years experience 

Interior & Exterior,  
 Wallpapering 

No job too small 
For free estimates contact: 

Phone: 01865460179 or 07906301589 
Email: alanmwhitley@gmail.com 

5 Merton Way, Yarnton 

 

 
 
 
 
 
  

 
Annual General Meeting 
Tuesday 30th September 

7pm 
 

Everyone is welcome 
Please come and support your village Pre-school 

 

New committee members are 
sought from the local community 

 

Wine and nibbles 
 

email: yarntonpg@talktalk.net | tel: 01865 841327 
www.yarntonpreschool.co.uk 

 
Registered charity no. 279278 
Ofsted registration no: 133975 

 
 
 

 



 

 

Yarnton Bandits  August was a busy month with our annual 2-day break taking us to Old Thorns in Liphook, Hampshire. A beautiful, picturesque woodland course with some elevated tees giving glorious views and tricky sloping greens. A challenging course for our 18 members and 2 guests, and needless to say there were only 4 scores above 30 over the 2 days. Again the weather played a part, and we were interrupted on the Sunday, just as the first group had tee'd off, with a shower of huge hailstones. Luckily it passed and we completed our round. Places/points as follows: 1st Ryan Allen 34; 2nd Mike Walton 31; 3rd Michael White 27; 4th Paul Kilcoyne 26; 5th Alan Bunning 25; NP in 2 on 1st Alan, NP on 4th Scott, NP on 16th Scott. Monday came with showers, thunder and lightning, and we were called off the course with the first group having reached the 11th. Six players decided to go home, but for the rest we managed to complete the round in glorious sunshine! Places/points as follows: 1st Graham Woods 32; 2nd Andy White 30; 3rd Sam White 27; 4th Mark Davies 25 on countback (CB); 5th Michael White 25 on CB; NP in 2 on 1st  Andy, NP on 4th Michael, NP on 16th Sue White. With both days’ scores added together, the Claret Jug was awarded to Ryan Allen with 54 points, Ryan retaining the trophy from last year. Well done! On 31st August we played The Club at Mapledurham in Chazey Heath on the outskirts of Reading. A championship course with panoramic views and great greens. With perfect weather for golf there were some high scoring rounds. 12 members made the journey, allowing us to play in 3-balls. Places/points as follows: 1st Sue White 44; 2nd  Ricky Smith 38 on CB; 3rd Mike 38 on CB; 4th Andy 37; NP in 2 on 5th Nelson Smith, NP on 18th Steve Enock. Mike has taken great pleasure in cutting Sue's handicap by 3 shots! 
Sue White 
 
 

 
YARNTON MEDICAL PRACTICE 

163 Rutten Lane, Yarnton 
OX5 1LT 

Telephone 379345 
www.kidlingtonandyarntonsurgery.co.uk  

 
Opening Hours 

Monday 8.00 - 18.00 
Tuesday 8.30 - 18.00 
Wednesday 8.30 - 18.00 
Thursday 8.30 - 18.00 
 Friday 8.30 - 18.00 

 
Diabetic & Asthma Clinics,  
Baby Immunisation Clinic        
 – phone for appointment 

 
Well Baby Clinic 

First Thursday of the month 
2.00 -3.00

 
 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
Cogges Manor Farm, Church Lane, Witney,  
OX28 3LA. Tel. 01993 772602, 
email  ops@cogges.org.uk.  www.cogges.org.uk 
Open Tuesday - Sunday 10.30 a.m. – 5 p.m.  
Cogges will close for the end of this season on Sunday 
2nd  November and reopen next March.  
Harvest Festival - 4th October 11 a.m. – 4 p.m. Meet the volunteers at The Big Dig. Take home fresh vegetables and produce from the walled garden. Harvest display and cooking in the kitchen. Family craft activities. Make a willow fish on a stick; whittling and carving;  spinning and weaving demonstrations. Usual farm admission price/free admission to season ticket holders. Day entry: Adult £5.50/Child £4/Family £17 (2 adults/2 children). 
Apple Day - 25th October 11 a.m. – 4 p.m. Apple tasting in the orchard. Bring in your apples for pressing. Windrush Bowmen archery demonstrations and medieval food. Apple and spoon race around the maze. Spoon carving. Spinning and weaving demonstrations. The Big Draw! Usual farm admission price/free admission to season ticket holders. Day entry: Adult £5.50/Child £4/Family £17 (2 adults/2 children). 
Swap Shop with Sustainable Witney - 26th October  
10 a.m. - 12.30 p.m. Wheat Barn - entry from lane; 
Free. Come along and swap unwanted items for lovely new things for free at our Autumn Swap Shop. Goods can be dropped off from 9 a.m. Books, clothes, jewellery, CDs/DVDs, toys and games, unwanted gifts, electrical items (PAT test on site). Sustainable Witney is a local community action group which organises events and runs ongoing projects that help give Witney a sustainable future.  
Volunteer Drop-ins - Saturday 11th October and 
Tuesday 21st October, 11 a.m. – 12 noon Drop in and find out how to get involved at Cogges from Welcome desk, talking to the public, stewarding, arts admin, marketing and events, looking after animals, gardening, cooking demonstrations, taking history tours in the house, running crafty sessions or doing outdoor jobs like painting, mowing the grass, clearing woodland, fencing, etc. 
 

 
 



 

 

The Orchard  We are now well into Autumn and I can’t believe how quickly the nights have drawn in and how dark the evenings are getting. This month we change the clock back so it will be darker even earlier. Well, the caterpillars had a good holiday and came back safely, and we now have three other caterpillars of the Large White Butterfly. They are growing rapidly, eating cabbage (so there’s a good reason for all children who read this to know that cabbage is good for you and helps you grow healthily!). I don’t know if any readers have been in an orchard recently. Whilst away in Somerset we stayed next to a really old apple orchard, which we were allowed to walk in. I loved it and realised I must have been in one when I was younger because it brought back many happy, peaceful memories. I loved sitting on a fallen old apple tree which was still producing fruit and watching the sheep graze around me. I heard the ‘plop’ of an apple as it fell to the ground. Does that bring back memories for any of you? 
Apple Harvest O down in the orchard tis harvesting time, and up the tall ladders the fruit pickers climb. Among the green branches that sway overhead the apples are hanging all rosy and red. Just ripe for the picking, all juicy and sweet! So pretty to look at and lovely to eat!  Helen Leuty 
Things to look out for in October: Toadstools and mushrooms; cobwebs hanging in shrubs and hedges in the early morning dew; redwings and fieldfares arriving for winter, feeding on fruits and berries. 
Ellen Cocking 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
  



 

 

Kirtlington Craft Fair 
11th October, 11 a.m. – 4 p.m. - Kirtlington Village Hall   It's back! Following the successful event last year, Kirtlington Pre-School are once again bringing you the Kirtlington Craft Fair.  We have an amazing array of stalls from kooky and quirky to yummy and tasty! NEW THIS YEAR - pottery painting! Design and paint your own mug or plate and create a truly unique piece of art to enjoy your morning coffee in, or give as a present.  Come and see all the amazing, talented local enterprises and stock up early for Christmas with distinctive presents and cards.  Confirmed stalls include Phoenix Cards, Duck Egg Green, Cuddle My Baby, Barefoot Books, Glazed and Kiln Fused, Petit Belle, Mrs G's Kitchen and many, many more.  After all that shopping, treat yourself to a coffee and cake break, or maybe a little jewellery present just for you!  We hope to see you all there - put the date in your diary!  For more information, contact Jo on dmr.jet@btopenworld.com 
 
 
 

OSTEOPATHY in YARNTON 
  

Conditions that Osteopathy can treat: 
  

Lower back pain, Sciatica, Arthritic pain, 
Neck and shoulder tension, Postural problems, 

Headaches, Stress, Anxiety and Fatigue, Sports 
injuries, Frozen shoulder, Tennis elbow, Asthma, 

Digestive problems. 
  

Anita Watson BSc (Hons) Ost. 
Over 15 years of clinical experience 

Anita is a member of the GOC (General Osteopathic Council) 
and qualified in 1996. 
 07970 527733 

98 Rutten Lane, Yarnton 
anitawatson111@hotmail.co.uk 

www.anitawatson.co.uk 
 

YOGA in YARNTON  
Anita is also a member of the IYA (Iyengar Yoga Association) 

and has been studying Iyengar Yoga since 1997 
and has been teaching since 2006. 

Individual and small group classes available 
at 98 Rutten Lane. 

Please call for details of Yoga classes. 
 
 

 
 

 



 

 

 
Aquarius Plumbing 

Tel: 01865 513058. Mob: 07984 121743 
Email:  enquiries@aquariusplumbingltd.com 
Web: http://www.aquariusplumbingltd.com 

Free estimates  
No job too small 

Domestic Plumbing Work - Domestic Electrical Work 
Wall Tiling - Floor Tiling – Plastering - Loft Insulation 

Environmentally friendly upgrades 

Reliable and honest 
Local to Yarnton 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Kidlington (Yarnton & Begbroke) Netball Club has club night on Tuesdays at Rutten Lane Recreation Ground, 
Yarnton from 7 p.m. - 8.30 p.m., with new players always welcome.  The sessions are suitable for beginner/returner players as well as regular club members, and offer a relaxed atmosphere to try out the sport, usually with a qualified coach.  Players can attend three sessions free of charge, after which membership has to be taken in order to satisfy Governing Body regulations.     The summer season ended with our A team coming 11th  for their first sortie in the Premier league; despite winning some matches, goal difference meant they are relegated for next season; warmest congratulations to the B team for coming top in Division 3 and so gaining promotion for next season, with the C team coming 2nd in Division 5, which will also mean promotion next season.  Spectators at competition matches at the Arena, Marston are always welcome; and although we cannot quite compete with the standard of matches at the recent Commonwealth Games in Glasgow, there is great fun and competitiveness for us all to enjoy.    The Junior sections of U19, U16, U14, U12 and Highfive sessions have re-organised themselves into a new club called Kidlington Kites, and they will train indoors at the Gosford Leisure Centre next season. Please contact Tess tessa.horn@gmail.com for further information. Whatever your age, if you are thinking that netball could be a fun and fitness activity which you might like to participate in, do consider coming along to our club.  For updated information please contact:  Club Secretary - Laura - kidlington.netball@hotmail.co.uk or Sue Blackshaw 01865 377220.  

 
 

NETBALL 



 

 

Yarnton Parish Council  
Clerk: Lynne Whitley 
Office:  Village Hall, The Paddocks, Yarnton, OX5 1TE. Tel. 378476.  e-mail: clerk@phonecoop.coopThe Parish Office is open Mondays and Thursdays  
9 a.m. to 11 a.m.  If the Clerk is not available when you call, please leave a message on the answerphone and a response will be made as soon as possible. If the main door of the Village Hall is locked, please ring the door bell by the post box at the left end of the Village Hall.  
Future Meeting dates: 8th October and 12th November in the Village Hall at 6.15 p.m., then every second Wednesday in the month.  Members of the public are welcome to attend. 
Meeting Minutes:  The minutes of all Parish Council Meetings are available on the village website once they are approved, www.yarnton-village.org.uk  
Parish Council - contact numbers 
Parish Council Chairman Fred Jones. Tel: 373871 
Parish Council Vice-Chairman   Brian Newell. Tel: 842253 
Parish Council Members: John Burford. Tel: 849750 Harry Carrier. Tel: 841733 Michael Gibbard.  Tel: 849435 Carol Green. Tel: 371355 Anna Isles. Tel: 372895  The above-named were declared elected as Parish Councillors without a contest as from 5th May 2011 for a four-year period. Michael Gibbard was declared elected as District Councillor as from 5th May 2011 for a four-year period. Co-opted Parish Councillor: 10th August 2011: Graham Thompson.  Tel:  461479 Co-opted Parish Councillor: 15th May 2013 Keith Johnston: Tel: 372266 
Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer: Lynne Whitley. Tel: 378476 
 

 

District Councillors: Michael Gibbard. Tel: 849435 Trevor Stevens. Tel: 451800 
County Councillors: Maurice Billington. Tel: 842235 
Yarnton Village Hall Bookings:  Tel: 07948 722633 email: yarntonvillagehall@gmail.com 
Planning Applications: 14/01243/TPO. 3 Poppy Close, trim and reshape 1 beech tree, tree subject to TPO 7/2011. 14/01266/F. 16 Stoutsfield Close, variation of condition 1 of 97/00030/REM, to enable the erection of a pair of purpose-built wooden gates on a private entrance drive etc. 14/01263/F. 1 Broadfield Road, roof lights to side elevation (retrospective). 14/00049/SCOP. Land south of Perdiswell farm, Shipton Road, Shipton-on-Cherwell.  Scoping opinion for erection of up to 1500 dwellings etc. 14/01332/TPO. Maple House, 25 Broadfield Road, poplar T1 reduce crown by 3 metres - subject to TPO 16/1999. 
Planning Decisions: 14/01187/AGN. Worton Farm, Cassington Road, lean-to open fronted barn – Requires prior approval. 
Appeal: APP/C3105/A/14/2223947.  50 Church Lane, erection of one dwelling (Refused by CDC 11.7.14). 
Planning Applications/Comments:  A list of planning applications received by the Parish Council is now being published on the four Parish Council notice boards in the village within a few days of receipt. The notice boards are located outside the Village Hall, by the shops in Spencer Avenue, at the playing field in Rutten Lane and on the grass verge between The Paddocks and Cresswell Close near the bridge. Members of the public can also view and comment on all planning applications via Cherwell District Council’s website at www.cherwell.gov.uk. 
 

 
PURE WATER CLEANING 

  
We clean window glass, window frames, fascias, 

conservatory roofs, gutters and down-pipes - 
whatever you need cleaned 

 
Smear-free glass 

Easy access up to 40 feet/12 metres 
 

Call Chris Black on 07857 985 100 
info@smearfreewindows.com 

  
No job too small - visits by appointment 

Fully trained and insured 
 



 

 

Fixmystreet website: www.fixmystreet.oxfordshire.gov.uk is an easy to use website designed to help Oxfordshire residents to report, view, or discuss local highway faults directly and quickly to Oxfordshire County Council by simply locating them on a map. You can report faults linked to amenities or problems that are broken or dirty, damaged or dumped, or need fixing, cleaning or clearing such as: abandoned vehicles, dog fouling, flyposting or graffiti, flytipping or litter, unlit lampposts and potholes. Please make use of this website if you think anything in the village needs reporting, as by using the website you can see if it has already been reported and any update applicable.  
Winter Weather:  The Parish Council would like to remind residents that it is their responsibility to purchase sandbags and salt for their property.  The grit bins in the village are filled once each winter by Oxfordshire County Council for use by residents to grit the road near the bin to make life easier for themselves and other motorists on roads where OCC don’t grit.  This grit is not intended for private individuals to take for their own personal use. 
Parish Council Elections:  An election for all 9 Parish Council seats in Yarnton will take place in May 2015. It is anticipated that nomination papers for residents to nominate people to stand for election will be available in February 2015. As soon as details are available the information will be put on the village noticeboards, the village website and in the Village News.   Compostable Caddy Bin Liners: Caddy bin liners can still be purchased from the Parish Council Office in the Village Hall on Mondays and Thursdays between 9 a.m. and 11 a.m., or will be delivered by arrangement if more convenient and not possible to collect.  The price is £3 (three pounds) per roll of 40 liners. Telephone 378476.  
Welcome to Yarnton Booklets:  The booklet can be viewed on the web site www.yarnton-village.org.uk and is available from the Parish Council Office at opening times, and also from the Post Office at Budgens Shop. 
Yarnton Care Committee: The Care Committee was set up in 1974 to give help where needed to residents of Yarnton.  Services provided focus predominantly on older residents and/or those less mobile. Chairman: Peter Luke, tel. 372932; Secretary: Bernie Connors, tel. 372944, Treasurer: John Appleton, tel. 460496. Members: Jacqueline Carpenter, Brenda Louch, Graham Thompson, Fred Jones, Mick Teeling. 
Services available: 
Surgery or hospital appointments: Transport is available for appointments where no other is available. A small charge is made for hospital visits. Contact Mick Teeling, tel. 376801. 
Shopping Bus: A fortnightly minibus to Kidlington on a Tuesday morning 9.45 a.m. – 12.15 p.m. Door-to-door service with help to carry the shopping. Donation by each passenger of £1 per round trip. Contact Fred Jones, tel. 373871. 
Lunch Club: Every Wednesday in the Village Hall 12.30 p.m. – 2.30 p.m. A two-course meal with tea or coffee for just £3. Free transport available for people with limited mobility. A companionable meal in friendly atmosphere. Contact Brenda Louch,  tel. 374126. 
  

YARNTON 
ROYAL BRITISH LEGION CLUB LTD 

 
OPENING HOURS 
Monday 5 p.m. – 11 p.m. 
Tuesday 5 p.m. – 11 p.m. 

Wednesday 5 p.m. – 11 p.m. 
Thursday 5 p.m. – 11 p.m. 

Friday 5 p.m. – 12 midnight 
Saturday 12 noon – 12 midnight 

Sunday 12 noon – 11 p.m. 
Social Event - Saturday 4th October 8 p.m. 
DIRTY EARTH BAND. Tickets on sale £5 

 
Hours subject to change.  

Enjoy a social drink at very 
competitive prices, play darts, pool or snooker, 

or watch BT Sports. 
New members and families welcome. 

 
Hall hire available. 

Contact our Bar Stewardess Claire 
 

Rutten Lane, Yarnton. 
Tel: 01865 375052 during opening hours 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 
Begbroke  Bowls Club  As the competitive bowls season closed at the end of August, we continue to meet on Friday evenings whilst light permits for an inter-club roll-up.  The summer has seen a mixture of successes for the club, with matches now being played on a home and away friendly basis. Friday club-night (from 6.30 p.m.) is a time for potential new members to join us to experience the game with current members on hand for advice.   Players are then invited into the Club snug for a drink and social time, joining other Begbroke Village Hall Social Club members. Competitive matches for next season will recommence in May 2015 when we expect to hold an open session for new players; we would particularly welcome residents of Begbroke and Yarnton to join us. Further information please contact: Malcolm Blackshaw, tel. 377220 or Joan Woodmore, tel. 01235 528568.    



 

  Book Reading Group  The Book Reading Group’s book for discussion in November is ‘Life after Life’ by Kate Atkinson.  December’s book is ‘The Lowland’ by Jhumpa Lahira. Meetings start at 7.30 p.m. and new members are most welcome.  Contact number: 371656. 
Helen Anderson 
 
 

 
 

 

Girlguiding Senior Section Group - started 
September   For girls age 14-26. Do you like having fun, meeting friends, taking on challenges, achieving awards, learning new skills, travelling, camping, going to festivals, cooking? We do this and so much more. Chances to work on Duke of Edinburgh Award, Look Wider and other Girlguiding qualifications. To find out more email Lorraine at girlguidingwoodstock@hotmail.co.uk 
 

                
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 

  
 
 

Woodstock Methodist Church, Oxford Street, Woodstock 
Kidlington Methodist Church, Oxford Road, Kidlington 

 
Minister: The Revd. Jonathan Todd, tel. 01865 842214, Email: jonathan.todd@oxfordmethodists.org.uk 

Lay Worker: Malcolm Bromhall, tel. 01865 373958, Email: malcolm.bromhall@oxfordmethodists.org.uk 
Web: www.woodstockmethodists.org.uk, www.kidlingtonmethodistchurch.co.uk There are no Methodist churches in Yarnton, but you will find one in both Woodstock and Kidlington. Details of our forthcoming services are below, but there are also various midweek activities, details of which can be found on the appropriate website. Everyone is welcome to come and join us at any time. 

 

Services in October
 
Woodstock 5th   10.30 a.m. Sue Barratt 12th  10.30 a.m. Rev. Jonathan Todd     (Harvest Festival) 19th   10.30 a.m. David Harper 26th  10.30 a.m. Ian Leck   We also have a Junior Church which meets every week at 10.30 a.m. and ranges in age from two to early teens. The first part of the morning is shared with the adults in church before we then go round to the church hall to share in our own activities. We are always delighted to see new members, whether with or without their parents! 
 

Every Friday we meet at 9.30 a.m. for a short informal time of prayer followed by coffee. On the third Friday of the  month, this incorporates a celebration of communion. All welcome! 
Kidlington 5th      10 a.m. Simon Blainey 11th  4.30 p.m. Messy Church (a time of games,  
    crafts and informal worship) 12th      10 a.m. Hannah Stammers 19th      10 a.m. Rev. Felicity Scroggie     (Church Anniversary) 26th  10 a.m. Rev. Leslie Marsh     (Holy Communion) The Kidlington church also runs a Junior Church and crèche on Sunday mornings. 



 

 

 
 
 
Removal of HMS Yarnton ship’s bell from the Red 
Lion  As of 10th September 2014 Thames Valley Police have notified the Parish Council that following their investigation this is a civil matter between the outgoing tenant and Hawthorne Leisure (landlords).  The bell was included on the inventory between the tenant and landlord at the time of the tenant taking over.  As the bell was never identified to the tenant as belonging to Yarnton Parish Council, the tenant is only answerable to the landlords.  Yarnton Parish Council will now pursue the matter with Hawthorne Leisure. 
Yarnton Parish Council, 11th September 2014 
 
 
 
 

Richard Byrne 
Property Maintenance 
 
All types of property maintenance undertaken 
PVC fascias and guttering, windows and 
doors  
Foundations and drainage. Driveways. 
All types of fencing work 
 
Over 25 years’ experience 
For free quotation please call 
01865 374819 or 07768 448395 
For carpentry work, phone 07748 748658 
 
 

 
 
 
Woodstock Stroke Club  We are a friendly group who meet fortnightly in Woodstock Community Centre for people of all ages who have suffered a stroke. We offer various activities, talks, occasional outings and a delicious lunch. For further information please contact either Jill Thorne, tel. 01869 340117 or Sylvia Stephenson, tel. 01993 812058. 
 
 

 
 

 

 
THE PLOUGH 

THE GREEN, UPPER WOLVERCOTE 
 

A LA CARTE RESTAURANT/BAR MEALS/DAILY SPECIALS 
FAMILIES WELCOME.  DISABLED FACILITIES. 

GOOD VEGETARIAN AND GLUTEN FREE MENU CHOICES  
ALWAYS AVAILABLE 

FUNCTION ROOM AVAILABLE FOR ALL TYPES OF PARTIES /MEETINGS 
FREE OF CHARGE (CERTAIN RESTRICTIONS APPLY) 

FRESH FOOD SERVED EVERY DAY INCLUDING SUNDAY EVENING 
SENIORS MENU MONDAY TO SATURDAY 

COME AND SEE US – WE ARE AN INDEPENDENT PUB, 
ESTABLISHED OVER 17 YEARS 

TELEPHONE 01865 556969. WWW.THEPLOUGHOXFORD.CO.UK 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
                           Yarnton W.I. 
 
 
 This month is our annual Harvest Supper, when we meet to enjoy a meal prepared by the committee and members.   This is always a very enjoyable evening, and friends are welcome to join us.  The cost will be £8.    We meet in the Village Hall at 7.45 p.m., and tea hostesses are Joanna Bailey, Sue Brewerton and Elizabeth Burden If  you haven’t put your name down yet and would like to come, then please let Mary know on 371721. 
Ruth Astall 
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